
 
 

Dear Bronco Parents, 
 

Welcome to the 2015 football and cheerleading season!  We are excited to have everyone with us for 
the season and are looking forward to a great year for learning, growing, and having fun through 
football and cheerleading. 
 

I’d like to introduce everyone to some key folks who will be playing major roles this year for our 
organization: 

Football Cheerleading 
General Manager Mike Soresi General Manager Jennifer Paruszkiewicz 
General Manager Liz Kraemer General Manager Rikki Lava 
Flag Head Coach Rich Meyers Flag Head Coach Amber Stanczak 
Freshman Head Coach Scott Engel Freshman Head Coach Melissa Bushon 
JV Head Coach Kevin Kleinow JV Head Coach Kim Edwards 
Varsity Head Coach Jay Scott   

 

I want to remind everyone that these coaches, along with all of our assistant coaches and board 
members, are volunteers.  Please remember this throughout the season – there will be times that as a 
parent you may disagree with the coaches; but we ask for mutual respect to ensure that we, as a 
community, can communicate and prosper effectively as one Bronco community. 
 

We are also seeking parent volunteers.  There are a number of positions that need to be filled each 
game.  You can volunteer by talking to your head coach, or signing up at the RJS concession stand.  
Other teams have mandatory volunteer hours, but we do not want to get to that; if able, please 
volunteer at least once.  Volunteer positions are: 

Home Games Away Games 
Chain Gang (3 people/game) Sideline Spotting (2 people/game) 
Sideline Spotting (2 people/game)  
Front Gate/Admissions  
50/50 Sales  

 

As parents, coaches, and volunteers, we all have expectations of one another that we must respect.  
Here are some expectations of parents and coaches set by the Roseville Broncos organization and, our 
league, the OMYFA: 

Coaches/GM’s Parents/Spectators 
Provide a safe environment for players to learn 
and grow through the sport. 

View/experience games and practices without 
entering the field. 

Communicate with/Answer questions of players 
and parents honestly and effectively. 

Respect the decisions of our trainer with regards 
to injury. 

Promote fair play and positive sportsmanship in 
all practice/game situations. 

If you have questions on a coach’s decision or are 
upset, please wait 24 hours before approaching 
the head coach privately to discuss. 

Promote player growth and improvement 
throughout the season through challenging, but 
constructive practices. 

Provide a positive influence from the stands 
through cheering for the team without 
demeaning the opponent. 
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It is imperative that all parents stay off the practice and game fields.  We encourage all parents to 
watch practices at RJS, but a parent’s presence on the practice field undermines the coach’s authority; if 
a parent enters the practice field, they will be asked to leave.  A good rule of thumb is to stay outside of 
the field fences at the RJS facility.  Also, it is a league rule that all parents stay off the field at all games: 
even in case of injury.  We have a highly qualified athletic trainer, Jules Parker, who works with a 
number of high school teams; she will assess all on field injuries and will notify parents if their presence 
is required. 
 

Positive sportsmanship is expected from all of our Bronco community members: GM’s, Coaches, 
Parents, Players, Spectators, Volunteers, etc.  We need to provide the example to our players and be 
“good sports” even in the face of adversity. 
 

A few housekeeping items: 
• Game socks will be sold at the concessions stand for $5.00 during most practices prior to the 

first game.  You can purchase these whenever the concessions window is open. 
• We will have a scrimmage on Saturday August 22.  The scrimmage will start at 9:00 AM.  More 

information will be available soon. 
• Here is the game schedule as of right now.  Any changes will be communicated to all parents 

and players: 
Week Date Time Opponent Location Address 

1 29-Aug 10:00 AM vs. Waterford Corsairs Roseville HS 17855 Common, Roseville 

2 5-Sep 10:00 AM at Shelby Lions Shelby Field 51700 Van Dyke Rd, 
Shelby Charter Township 

3 12-Sep 10:00 AM vs. Royal Oak Chargers Roseville HS 17855 Common, Roseville 

4 20-Sep 10:00 AM at Berkley Steelers Hurley Field 3205 Catalpa, Berkley 
5 26-Sep 10:00 AM vs. Birmingham 

Patriots 
Roseville HS 17855 Common, Roseville 

6 3-Oct 11:00 AM vs. Romeo Bulldogs Rochester Adams HS 3200 W Tienken Rd, 
Rochester Hills 

7 10-Oct 10:00 AM at Royal Oak Chiefs Royal Oak HS 1500 Lexington Blvd, 
Royal Oak 

8 17-Oct 8:00 AM Flag Bowl Roseville HS 17855 Common, Roseville 

8 18-Oct 10:00 AM vs. Madison Heights 
Wolverines 

Roseville HS 17855 Common, Roseville 

9 25-Oct 8:00 AM Legends Playoffs TBD TBD 
10 1-Nov 8:00 AM Div. Championships TBD TBD 
11 7-Nov 8:00 AM Cheer-Off West Bloomfield HS 4925 Orchard Lake Rd, 

West Bloomfield TWP 
11 8-Nov 2:00 PM Superbowl TBD TBD 

 

We are looking forward to a great season!  Please enjoy the season and help us promote a positive 
experience for all of our players. 
 

Thank you! 
Mike Soresi, Liz Kraemer, Jennifer Paruszkiewicz, and Rikki Lava (Football and Cheer GM’s) 
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